
Minute from the Independent Hearings Panel  

Proposed Plan Change 1 - Waikato and Waipa 
River Catchments in relation to:  

Late service of a Further Submission from 
Landcorp Farming Ltd to Wairakei Pastoral Ltd.   

 

1. The Hearing Panel has received the attached Memorandum from Legal Counsel 
on behalf of Wairakei Pastoral Ltd (dated 20 November 2018).  This is in relation 
to the late service of your Further Submission to the submission lodged by 
Wairakei Pastoral Ltd.  

2. Given Wairakei Pastoral Ltd's concern, you are invited to comment on the 
Memorandum and the claim that service was given late; and whether or not you 
seek a waiver in relation to the late of service of the Further Submission.   

3. If you seek a waiver of the time period, you will need to set out the reasons for the 
late service, and why it is appropriate for the Hearing Panel to waive compliance 
(see - sections 37 and 37A of the Resource Management Act).   

4. Could you please respond as soon as possible, and no later than 15 January 
2019 to Mr Steve Rice, the Council's Independent Hearings Coordinator at 

steve@riceres.co.nz. 

 

 

 

Greg Hill  

Chair of the Hearing Panel 

11 December 2018 
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